June 17, 2014
NAMI Education Meeting

6:30-7:30 at Grand Rapids Library
Topic: 
“De-Escalation Techniques That can be Used in a Crisis”
Diane Loudon, NAMI Board Member, convened the meeting and welcomed all, and shared information about NAMI and becoming a member. She announced that there will not be an educational meeting in July, but the support group will meet. 

Ralph Nyquist, Itasca County Crisis Response Team (CRT) was introduced; his educational presentation was “De-Escalation Techniques That can be Used in a Crisis.” 
Ralph invited questions/scenarios from the audience and also used role playing in his presentation. 
Some of the highlights from the presentation:

· It is about where the person (in crisis) is—set the stage so it is not threatening. 

· To de-escalate someone that is out of control, when you feel in danger, do not have a confrontation, remove yourself.  In some cases, distraction may work.

· Keep yourself safe:

· Stand sideways

· Place yourself closest to the door

· Use non-verbals

· Calm tone of voice

· Active listening
· Symptoms of someone becoming upset/agitated

· Fast voice

· Tone of voice

· Leaning forward

· Pacing

· “Mirror” client

· Follow each other 

· Example would be if you are sitting across from each other in a session and the client crosses his legs, follow his lead.  Don’t, for example, turn to the side and start taking notes.

· You have to keep yourself under control.

· If you feel you can’t handle the situation or feel you may be in danger, call someone who can help.

CRT receives 3,000 calls per year, and there are 23 on the team.

Everyone thanked Ralph for the presentation, there was good discussion and comments, and we all learned some useful de-escalation techniques. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30.

Respectfully Submitted,

Diane Loudon

Secretary
Grand Rapids NAMI 

